Canvass of Grayson County Dual Primary Elections, June 13, 2018

The Grayson County Electoral Board met on Wednesday, June 13, 2018 at 9:00 a.m. at the Electoral Board Office. The Board conducted the Canvass of votes for the Democratic and Republican Primary Elections for House of Representatives and United States Senate, respectively.

No Observers were present. The Canvass was completed at 11:30. The work of all officers was complete.

The Abstracts were completed at the end of the provisional period, Friday, June 15, 2018. One copy of the Abstracts was delivered to the Clerk of Court; one copy was given to the General Registrar to be sent to the State Board; one copy was retained, with the originals, for the records of the Electoral Board. They are with the minute book.

Discussion followed concerning the procedures conducted during the Primary Election at the precincts and some training notes were taken.

Due to the actions of the local school board, Mrs. Price made a motion as follows: "If the School Board approves the closing of Baywood School, I move that we start proceedings of moving Baywood Precinct to Baywood Wesleyan Church." The motion passed. Discussion involved the invitation of the BWC to have a precinct there, the need for a letter to the Board of Supervisors and, if approved, letters to all the registered voters in the Baywood Precinct.

No further business, the meeting was adjourned. Next meeting: July 12, 2018, 3:30 in EB Office.

Respectfully submitted,

Gloria Price, Secretary

Approved:

Sarah C Ochorne Chairwoman

Charles Sturgill, Vice-Chairman